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Words from the pastor 

 

Get Up 

Stay in The Race 

In the 2016 Olympics, two runners accidentally 

tripped each other, and they both fell to the 

ground, dashing their hopes of the Olympic Gold. 

While one runner was still on the ground lying in 

confusion and pain, he felt a hand on his shoulder 

and heard the other runner say, “Get up”. We have 

to finish this race. Together fighting pain and injury 

they finished the race. 

Many of you were running in stride on your way to 

your destiny when sin tripped you and left you 

injured and in pain. Satan and life counted you out. 

You fell and felt there was a need to continue. You 

feel that you are disqualified for the gold. 

We all get weary, our faith gets weak, and 

sometimes life knocks us to the ground. Softly 

tenderly, Jesus put his nail-scarred hand on your 

shoulder and say “Get up. I have finished this for 

you.” Jesus has already given you the victory. 

Through our faith, we can Get up in 2023 and finish 

the race that has been set before us. 

~ Dr. Steven C. Tipton 

 

 

 

Weekly Services 
Schedule 

 
Sunday Schedule 

Sunday School and New Members 

Class: 10:00 AM 

Worship Service: 11:00 AM 

Wednesday Schedule 

Praise Dancing Rehearsal: 5:00 PM 

Prayer: 6:30 PM 

Bible Study: 7:00 PM 

Adult Choir Rehearsal: 8:00 PM 

Friday Schedule 

Empowerment Hour: 2:30 PM 

Live Radio Joy 1340AM, 98.7FM 

or v7player.wostreaming.net/7903 

 

Contact Us 

414-797-4017 

elbethelfamily60@gmail.com 

www.ebcmke.org 

 

Follow & Like Us on Facebook! 

  @ebcogicmke 

 
 

 

5401 W. Good Hope Road   Milwaukee, WI 53223 “Here at El-Bethel, You’re Not Just a Member, You’re family!” 

https://v7player.wostreaming.net/7903
mailto:elbethelfamily60@gmail.com
http://www.ebcmke.org/
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Chaplin for the Sheriff Dept  
By Dr. Nina Mack-Cain  

 

CONGRATULATIONS to 
Pastor Dr. Steven C. Tipton 
for the new appointment 
as Chaplin made by Dr. 
Denita Ball, Sheriff of 
Milwaukee County. Dr. 
Tipton also received a 
badge, a parking spot 
downtown, and other 

benefits.  
 

 
 

 
Youth spotlight 
By Dr. Nina Mack-Cain    

   We're proud to shine a spotlight on the incredible young 
people in our local church! We want to recognize and 
appreciate their creativity, innovation, and passion. This 

quarter’s spotlight shines on Sapphire Tyler-Chappell.         

Words and photo from Mrs. Karen Brown. 
 “Sapphire began praise 
dancing at the tender age 
of 6 1/2 alongside her 
aunt Karen. As Sapphire’s 
passion grew in the dance 
ministry, she would then 
later begin taking one-on-
one dance lessons with 
her grandmother, Pastor 
Dorothy. Sapphire enjoys 
arts and crafts, shopping, 
traveling, and family 

movie nights; she is the youngest of four adult siblings. 
Sapphire is a 3.8-grade point student and is also an active 
member of El-Bethel Church of God in Christ under the 

leadership of Pastor, Dr. Steven C Tipton.”  
 

B.A.S.E. Certificate of achievement 
By Dr. Nina Mack-Cain 

   We’re sending all the love and congratulations to our 
young people who have truly moved mountains with their 

outstanding academic achievements.         
 

 
 
   During the WI Northwest Jurisdiction Bishop Forum, three 
of our young people were acknowledged who received a 
Certificate of achievement, namely B.A.S.E. (Bishop’s 
Academic Scroll of Excellence). This certificate is given to 
the recipients in school who received a 3.0 grade point 
average or higher. Congratulations to Steven Tipton II 
(3.5/4.0), Freshman in College; Keena Evans (4.23/5.0), 
Senior in High School; Sapphire Tyler-Chappell (3.8/4.0), 
Sophomore in High School.  
   We understand that staying motivated and focused on the 
end-goal is an art in itself. So, let’s take some time to 
appreciate the progress they have made this past year and 
celebrate their accomplishments! Congrats to them! We are 
so proud of their achievements and can’t wait to see what 

they will do next.  
 

Mission In Motion – Christmas in November 

By Sister Alfreda Ellis 

El-Bethel Church hosted 
Christmas in November on 
Saturday, November 5, 2022. 
Elder Maurice Allen and the 
community of The Street 
Warriors were given a large 
donation of new men’s and 
women’s clothing. Many people 
attended the event along with 
those from the Halfway Houses 
and from the Homeless Shelters 
attended this event.  

 

All items such as clothes, 
hats, watches, belts, and 
over 100 pairs of shoes were 

FREE to the community.   

    

 

 

 

 

 

Mission In Motion – Turkey Giveaway 
  By Sister Tara Kinlow 

   The turkey, ham giveaway was a great success, over 100 
families received either a turkey or a ham.  

EBC Happenings
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During the present food crisis, spurred by inflation, it was 
greatly appreciated to receive food. El-Bethel Mission in 
Motion is reaching outside the four walls of the church to 

affect the lives of the community.  
 

Come Let Us Adore Him Candlelight Service  
    

    
 

Come Let Us Adore Him Candlelight Service was held 
Wednesday, December 21, 2022. We had a wonderful time. 
We enjoyed the movies, Hot Chocolate, Christmas Cookies, 
Christmas Carols, Secret Blessing Gift Exchange & Food 

Fellowship.  
 

Business Spotlight 
By Sis Lorraine Ewing 

Our business spotlight for this quarter is Collins Academy. 

They opened in June 2021 
They are a family-owned 
business, which includes Joy 
Parks, Lance Parks, her 
husband; William and 
Tanisha Collins, her brother-
in-law & sister-in-law.  
 
 

Future plan - Overall business growth and expansion of the  
business. Plan to expand into other areas across the city. 

 
 

You can reach their business at 
414.808.0043 and on social media: 

Fb, IG.  
 
 
 

Here are other business owners at El-Bethel COGIC. 

 
 

 

NAME 
(FIRST AND 
LAST)  BUSINESS INFORMATION 

Charlotte 
Edwards  

Young Fashion Apparel 
262-219-7365 
10740 West Hampton Avenue, 
Milwaukee, WI, 53225 

Darnell Adkins 

Adkins Family 
Enterprise, LLC (Snow Professionals / 
Property Maintenance) 
O: 262-893-3680; C: 414-530-4065 

Dr. Nina Mack-
Cain 

Info eNConnect Consulting LLC - (IT 
Consulting Firm) / O: 414-775-3520 
M: 3900 W. Brown Deer Rd, Suite 
#A280, Milwaukee, WI 53209 
www.infoenconnect.com  
E: contact.us@infoenconnect.com  

Elder Ronnie 
Fulbright Sr. 

R&R Restoration Removal Services 
414-759-1418 

Josalyn 
Singleton 

A Touch of Joy (Hair & Eyelashes) 
414-439-4066 

Joy Parks 

Collins Academy 
414-808-0043 
1115 S. 7th Street, Milwaukee, WI, 
53204 

Kevin Evans Sr.  

AFA Shelter Services  
414-574-8758 
E: afashelterservices100@gmail.com 

Marcus Leflare 
Leflare Detailing and Car Wash 
414-491-0980 

Terrence Ray 

RGM Global Consults, Co-Founder  
414-530-1210 
www.rgmconsults.com  
responsiblefatherhood2506@gmail.com 

Tyanna Bailey 
Lola Jay’s Beauty Club 
414-629-5980  

Woody Cain 
Studio C Production, LLC 
414-861-1440 

EBC Happenings
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By Dr. Nina Mack-Cain 

 

How to Add Your Resume on LinkedIn 
 

To add a resume to your LinkedIn profile, open 
your profile and go to Add Profile Section > Add 
Featured. Click the + icon and select "Add Media", 
then find your resume file.  

Alternatively, upload your resume for "Easy 
Apply" job listings or post your resume in your 
LinkedIn feed. 

 

Christian Comedy 

Who in the Bible knew the most people? Abraham knew a 

Lot.         
What types of boats do believers want to go 

on? Discipleship and worship.         

 

Birthdays & Anniversaries 
 

 
 

A shout out to all of those who soon will celebrate their 
birthdays and anniversaries during the months of January - 
March. 

 
 
 

 
 

➢ January 14th, Samuel Leadership Training Institute 
➢ January 20th, Family Game Night 
➢ January 28th, Men’s Talk Breakfast 
➢ January 29th, Men’s Day & Teenagers Sneaker 

Sunday 
➢ February 6-11, Cruising with the Tiptons (SOLD OUT) 
➢ April 15 & April 19, ASK Ministry Event (see flyer) 

 

 
  
 

By Sister Alfreda Ellis 
 

The New Year gives us a chance to move forward 
into a healthier life and leave behind old unhealthy 
habits. You can commit to being a better, healthier 
you and look to the future with hope for what’s to 
come. Living a healthier life can reduce the risk of 
illnesses like heart disease, diabetes, and cancer; and 
it can help to boost your mood. 
 
2023 Health Tips:  
➢ Be realistic about changing your eating habits. 
➢ Drink more water 
➢ Prioritize your sleep 
➢ Get an annual check-up with your doctor  

 
“I can do all things through Christ which 
strengtheneth me.” ~ KJV 13:4 Philippians  

 

EBC Family News Team 

Dr. Steven C. Tipton, Pastor 
Dr. Nina Mack-Cain (Auxiliary Leader, Newsletter 

Designer & Layout) 
Sister Alfreda Ellis 

Sister Lorraine Ewing 
Sister Tara Kinlow 

 

Health, Tech Talk, Comedy


